אנודת הקהלות ביוהניסבורנ

## United Hehrem Congregation of Iohannesburg

Penville Synagague.

(CORNER HUNTER STREET AND KENMERE ROAD)

-----

RESIDENCE:

MINISTER.

RABBI A. H. LAPIN,

PHONE 43-5400.

20, YOUNG AVENUE,
HOUGHTON ESTATE,
JOHANNESBURG.

8th November, 1963

Rabbi Norman Lamm, Jewish Center, 131 West 86th Street, NEW YORK, U.S.A.

Dear Rabbi Lamm,

Dr. Azriel Rosenfeld has probably told you that he has written to me and mentioned your name with regard to the Association of Orthodox Jewish Scientists. Needless to say, you are very well-known to me through your writings and the Rabbinical work you have done, and your many achievements.

The real purpose of this letter is to tell you how very pleased my wife and I are about your impending visit. I have already spoken to the South African Jewish Board of Education asking them to make arrangements for you to preach at my Synagogue and to spend a Friday night and Shabbat with us in our home. It will be a very great honour and privilege for us to have you, and I have a very satisfying suspicion that you will enjoy preaching in my Synagogue. The attendance is an excellent one, and those who come to Synagogue are of a high intellectual standard. I would also like to make arrangements for certain of our members to meet you. I hope that providing the South African Jewish Board of Education is agreeable to this arrangement that it also meets with your approval.

In the meantime, if there is anything at all that I can do for you here please do not fail to ask me. I shall be only too happy to be of some assistance to so distinguished a guest.

Kind regards, and very best wishes for a happy journey and safe landing in South Africa.

Sincerely yours,